
    WPWDB Executive Committee Meeting Agenda 
September 17, 2020 ● 12:00 p.m.  

 Zoom Meeting  
 

 
 
 
Welcome/Call Meeting to Order………………………………………… Shannon Hair, Vice Chair 
 
 
Roll Call (6 total, need 4 for quorum) 
 

  Adam Wright  John Parkinson              EX Officio Members:    

  Brian Wilson  Rhonda Hodges  Debra Buchanan    

       Robin Ferguson  Shannon Hair  Jim Daniel    

  Teresa Fontaine    
 

 
Performance Update……………………………………………………………. Kim Turner, Ross Project Director 
 
 
Action Items 

• Approval of Minutes from June 11, 2020 
• Approval of Financial Reports through July 31, 2020 
 

 
 

Updates 
● Committee Updates: 

o Business Engagement – Rhonda Hodges 
o Quality Assurance – Teresa Carter-Fontaine 
o Special Populations – Brian Wilson 
o Youth – Robin Ferguson 

● CEO Update 
 

 
 
Old Business 
 
New Business 
 
Adjourn 



 

Executive Committee Minutes                                           
June 11, 2020 at noon 

 
Present:  Adam Wright, John Parkinson, Rhonda Hodges, Robin Ferguson, Shannon Hair  

 
Absent: Brian Wilson, Teresa Fontaine 

Ex-Officio:  Debra Buchanan 
 

Staff: Tyler Freeland, Lavinia Wingfield, Jael Membreno, Robbin Hall 
 

   Guests: Brandon Martin, Mallard & Mallard CPA; Natalie Hodge, Ross Project Director 
 

 

The Zoom meeting was called to order by Adam Wright, Chair. Roll call by Ms. Hall confirmed 
a quorum. 

Ms. Hodge, Project Director for Ross, began by stating that since the Coronavirus Pandemic 
hit in March, our One Stops have been working remotely and have served approximately 
21,000.  Most of the work is focused on unemployment insurance, requiring much support for 
the VEC.  Resource Specialists continue to report to work, and the One Stop Coordinator, 
Myra Moore, alternates between centers.  Enrollments for Adults are at 188% and Dislocated 
Workers are at 197%, while Youth continues to be challenging due to basic skills deficient 
assessment, especially now with COVID trying to find online assessment resources.  Adult 
Education has helped with the reading assessment online.  Ms. Hodge reported that 55 
participants are waiting work experience or OJT placement and are working with Mr. Knight, 
Business Services Manager.  She highlighted success stories with Lawless Welding and a 
Guided Career Exploration (Harvest Grant) participant.  Mr. Parkinson asked what sort of 
things are the Ross staff doing to help VEC?  Ms. Hodge reported that Ross Staff are helping 
with VEC password resets, forwarding questions regarding unemployment claims, and 
referrals.  Participants are calling the WIOA Career Specialists when they cannot get through 
to VEC for help.  Ms. Hodge reported that Owens Illinois in Danville will be starting new OJTs.  
Mr. Parkinson asked what is the average hourly rate?  Ms. Hodge reported that it is 
approximately $25 per hour.  Ms. Hodge explained that she has resigned her position with 
Ross to embark on a new entrepreneurial venture and that Kim Turner has been selected as 
the Ross Project Director. Ms. Hodge will help to onboard Ms. Turner.  She offered her 
confidence and full support of Ms. Turner and her WIOA knowledge.  She stated that she will 
always support the work of West Piedmont Workforce Development Board.  Ms. Turner 
offered a warm hello and expressed that she looked forward to working with everyone. 



 

  

Mr. Wright thanked Ms. Hodge and wished her much success in her new venture.  He 
welcomed Ms. Turner.   

Mr. Wright explained that Mr. Ephgrave, Youth Committee Chair, has resigned his position on 
the Youth Committee, but will continue to serve on the Board.  Mr. Wright recommended 
Robin Ferguson as Youth Committee Chair.  Mr. Parkinson made a motion to accept this 
recommendation; Ms. Hodges seconded the motion; the motion passed unanimously.  

The minutes from December 12, 2019 were reviewed. Ms. Hodges made a motion to approve 
the minutes; Mr. Parkinson seconded; the motion passed unanimously. 

Mr. Martin with Mallard and Mallard presented the financial reports through April 30, 2020. He 
explained that the training budget is underspent at 54%; it should be at 83%.  Training for 
Adult and Dislocated Worker programs is at 49%.  The operational budget is also underspent 
at 76%.  Total anticipated carryover for PY19 is projected to be $443,908.02.  Mr. Martin 
reported that rent and shared costs have been billed to the One Stop partners through the 
third quarter.  Mr. Parkinson complimented Mr. Martin on a good job of explaining our 
financial picture.  He stated that Ross is challenged with spending training budget; however, 
from an organizational standpoint, all is working well and information flow is good.  Ms. 
Hodges made a motion to approve the financial reports; Ms. Ferguson seconded; the motion 
passed unanimously.  

Mr. Martin explained the PY20 Budget allocation.  The total WIOA grant allocation is 
projected at $1,428,098 with carryover from PY19 of $446,204.71.  The Ross allocation will 
be $981,893.29 for PY20, $243,106.71 in carryover from PY19, $614,135 in grant funds from 
EEI, TANF, and Harvest.  The total Ross budget is $1,839,135.  Mr. Parkinson explained that 
Ross needs to develop an effective plan to meet the 40% training requirement and that post 
COVID may actually increase the need for training.  Ms. Hodges agreed that there will be a 
need to increase training and skills development.  Mr. Hair made a motion to approve the 
PY20 budget; Mr. Parkinson seconded; the motion passed unanimously. 

 
 



 

Committee Updates: 
• Business Engagement – No report 
• Quality Assurance – No report 
• Special Populations – No report 
• Youth – Ms. Ferguson stated her appreciation for the layout of this meeting and 

conveyed that it made it easier to follow and understand.  She shared that youth 
education is a challenge and that we will continue to see gaps in student education 
levels.  Education is facing difficulties and the state is pushing for apprenticeship 
programs.  Re-opening during COVID will include operation and health mitigation 
plans.  She thanked Mr. Freeland for positioning WPWDB with good resources to help 
youth. 

Mr. Freeland, CEO, began his update by thanking all for attending the Zoom meeting and 
stating that due to the Coronavirus Pandemic Centers are closed to the public; however, staff 
are working remotely.  He informed that re-opening is “up in the air” right now waiting on the 
Governor to provide guidance.  He informed that necessary PPE has been delivered and that 
we are in the process of installing plexi-glass in the reception areas at the Centers.  Security 
Guards and Temperature Checkers will be hired as well.  When we re-open, we will make 
appointments only when necessary and encourage virtual meetings. 

Mr. Freeland stated that Ms. Hodge will be missed as the leader of the Ross team; however, 
Ms. Turner is very knowledgeable.  WIOA enrollment goals have been met and that Trade Act 
helped to cover supportive services that WIOA usually covered.  He continues to work with 
Ross closely.  He informed that WPWDB received $463,000 grant to cover Wagner Peyser 
employment services for six months to help VEC.  A manager will be hired next week, then 
staff will follow.   

Mr. Freeland reported that the first cohort of the Harvest Grant had 15 participants and that 
recruiting for the second cohort is currently in process.  The EEE grant is currently on hold.  
The Pathways grant is in year four.  We are thankful for the work that Ms. Macklin did for us in 
the past.  Mr. Knight and Ms. Membreno share the responsibilities until the grant ends in 
December 2020.  The TANF grant is very successful and in process of finalizing renewal.  
Thanks to Ms. Hodges an application for a Youth Apprenticeship grant of $5 million over a 
four-year period has been submitted. 



 

Mr. Freeland provided an update on real estate and property.  In the Martinsville One Stop, 
the VEC is hiring eight, Wagner Peyser grant is hiring ten, which means that the center will be 
at capacity.  The lease is due to renew and a notice to leave is due in October 2020.  He will 
work with Lester Properties.  The Danville One Stop is at full capacity now.  DARS may leave 
and a six-month notice is required. 

Mr. Freeland shared that the final State Monitoring report revealed no disallowed costs. 

Mr. Wright thanked Tyler and staff. 

There was no old business or new business. 

Mr. Parkinson made a motion to adjourn; Ms. Hodges seconded; the motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 12:58 p.m.   
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